Eye on the World *Nov. 13, 2021*

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of November 13, 2021.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

\star \star \star \star

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about climate change

■ An article by Bjorn Lomborg titled "We're Safer From Climate Disasters Than Ever Before" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 3, 2021.

■ An article by Stefan Labbe titled "B.C. Doctor Clinically Diagnoses Patient as Suffering From 'Climate Change' " was posted at timescolonist.com (Victoria British Columbia) on Nov. 4, 2021.

■ An article by Robert Spencer titled "No Joke: Taliban Asks for International Aid to Help It Fight . . . Climate Change" was posted at frontpagemag.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Archbishop of Canterbury Says Climate Change 'Genocide' Worse Than Under Nazis—Then Apologizes" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 8, 2021.

"Produce as much coal as possible"

■ Looking back to October, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.

Comments about Israel

■ An article by Christina Coulter titled "Trump Says 'No President Has Ever Been a Better Friend to the State of Israel' and Pence Declares Biden Has 'Turned His Back' on the Nation in Addresses to the Republican Jewish Coalition" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Israeli Leaders Reject Biden's Consulate Plan: 'Jerusalem Is the Capital of Israel Alone' " was posted at cnsnews. com on Nov. 8, 2021.

Comments about Iran

■ An article by Staff titled "Iran Marks [42-Year Anniversary of] U.S. Embassy Takeover [on November 4, 1979] Amid Soaring Tensions" was posted at al-monitor.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Iran Insinuates U.S. Is Behind Failed Bid to Kill Iraqi Prime Minister" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 7, 2021.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

■ An article by Bradley Bowman, Lauren Harrison and Ryan Brobst titled "Saudi Arabia and Israel Tiptoe Toward Overt Security Cooperation" was posted at military.com on Nov. 6, 2021.

■ An article by Verity Ratcliffe and Anthony Di Paola titled "OPEC+ and Saudis Will Stay Cautious on Oil Output, Says Vitol" was posted at bloomberg. com on Nov. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Colin Fernandez titled "Saudi Arabia Is Accused of Trying to 'Undermine' Efforts to Keep Global Warming Below 1.5C" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2021.

Comments about China

■ An article by Bob Anderson titled "If China Controls Taiwan's Chip Manufacturers, It Will Control the World" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 1, 2021.

■ An article by Jeff Pao titled "Xi Given More Power to Wage War on Taiwan" was posted at asiatimes.com on Nov. 3, 2021.

■ An article by Matthew Loh titled "Researchers Say China Is Constructing 300 Possible Missile Silos, Which Could Make Its Nuclear Arsenal Bigger Than Russia's or America's" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 3, 2021.

■ An article by Ethen Kim Lieser titled "Does China Really have the World's Biggest Navy? Not Exactly" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

■ An article by Delon Porcalla titled "[Former Boxer and Present Senator Manny] Pacquiao: No to [China] Bullying in South China Sea" was posted at philstar.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Enda Curran titled "Mystery of China's Huge Dollar Surplus Baffles World Markets" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

Comments about Russia

■ An article by Natasha Bertrand, Jim Sciutto and Kylie Atwood titled "CIA Director Dispatched to Moscow to Warn Russia Over Troop Buildup Near Ukraine" was posted at cnn.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

Comments about China, Russia and U.S.

■ An article by Jason Gambill titled "China and Russia Are Waging Irregular Warfare Against the United States; It Is Time for a U.S. Global Response, Led by Special Operations Command" was posted at usni.org in November.

■ An article by Barry Pavel and Christian Trotti titled "New Tech Will Erode Nuclear Deterrence; the U.S. Must Adapt" was posted at defenseone.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Comments about Afghanistan

■ An article by Jim Geraghty titled "Staggering Number of U.S. Green-Card Holders Stranded in Afghanistan" was posted at nationalreview.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Yelena Dzhanova titled "A Desperate Afghan Father Said He Sold His 9-Year-Old Daughter for \$2,200 to Buy Food for His Other Kids" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 6, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Gibran Peshimam titled "Taliban Appoint Members as 44 Governors, Police Chiefs Around Afghanistan" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 7, 2021.

Immigration around the world

■ A video and an article by Jack Montgomery titled "Watch: Violent Clashes on Polish Border as Thousands of Mideast Migrants Besiege NATO Frontier" were posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 8, 2021.

 \star \star \star \star

An article by Vasko Kohlmayer titled "Why Do They Want to Vaccinate Children?" was posted at americanthinker.com on Nov. 5, 2021. Following are excerpts of the article.

A recent NBC News headline announced: "FDA advisory panel OKs Pfizer vaccine for children 5 to 11." How could a panel that is supposedly composed of rational clear-headed scientists make such an inexplicable recommendation?

Consider the following facts.

■ According to a presentation by Fiona Havers, who works at the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and who is a member of the agency's Covid-19 Response Team, "[D]uring the 12-month period October 2, 2020 through October 3, 2021, there were 66 covid-19 associated deaths in children 5-11." Yes, you read it right. In the last twelve months, there were only 66 covid-related

deaths in the 5 to 11 demographic in the whole of the United States of America. To give you a sense of perspective, children in that age bracket are three hundred percent more likely to be murdered (207 deaths) and thirty percent more likely to die of flu and pneumonia (84 deaths) than they are to die of covid.

■ To give another point of comparison, according to the CDC in 2019, "608 child passengers age 12 and younger died in motor vehicle crashes." Please contemplate this point well. Children under 12 years of age are nearly 1000 percent more likely to be killed in a vehicular mishap than to die of covid-19.

One more piece of reference data. According to Statista, there were 20 deaths and a hundred injuries due to lightning strikes in the United States in 2019. Thus, your child is nearly 200 percent more likely to be struck by lightning than to be felled by covid.

■ But even this does not tell the full story, because not all of those unfortunate 66 children who died *with* covid died *of* covid. Most of them had serious underlying conditions, which according to Fiona Havers, included: "... obesity, chronic metabolic disease, feeding tube dependence, cardiovascular disease, neurologic disorders, chronic lung disease, blood disorders, immunosuppressed conditions, and 'other' conditions.' " Thus, most—if not all—of the children in the 5-11 age bracket who died while being covid positive suffered from serious, life-threatening co-morbidities.

■ To state the situation in a different way, it is virtually unheard of for an active, healthy child to die of covid-19. For all practical purposes, the chance of your healthy child dying of this disease is zero.

Even the scare-mongering New York Times had to concede that to healthy children "the danger of severe covid is so low as to be difficult to quantify." In other words, the risk is essentially non-existent.

The obvious question is this: Why are we going to mass vaccinate healthy children against covid-19 given that they face virtually no serious risk from this particular disease?

The only valid medical reason for vaccination of this age cohort would be to stop the spread of infection.

This, however, cannot be the case, because it is now widely known that the covid vaccines do not prevent infection.

This was publicly affirmed some three months ago by none other than CDC director Rochelle Walensky. Speaking of the vaccines in her CNN interview on August 5 with Wolf Blitzer, Walensky said: "What they can't do anymore is to prevent transmission."

The combination of extremely low covid risk to the young, and the vaccines' inability to prevent transmission, makes vaccinating children a *non sequitur* from the point of view of public health.

Not only there is no real benefit of doing so, but there are also considerable risks associated with this procedure. It is well known that the covid vaccines have not been properly subjected to trials and tested. It normally takes between 6 and 10 years to develop and test a vaccine that can be declared safe and effective for mass implementation. The covid shots have been around for less than 18 months, which makes it impossible to know what their long-term side effects may be.

Meanwhile, in the short term, we have every reason to be deeply concerned about these inadequately tested pharmaceuticals. According to an analysis of the Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System database (VAERS), between December 2020 and October 15 of this year, there have been records of more than seventeen thousand deaths and over eight hundred thousand adverse reactions in connection with the vaccines.

This, however, does not give a true picture as it represents only a small fraction of the actual cases. According to a Harvard study, only about one percent of vaccine injuries get logged in the VAERS database. Do the math.

This being said, it does not mean there is a causal connection in every reported case between the vaccine and the bad health event. Nevertheless, in a substantial portion of reported cases, such a connection does exist. Keeping in mind the findings of the Harvard study should give you an idea of how deep our safety concerns should be.

And yet despite all this, members of the FDA advisory panel still thought that injecting children who have virtually zero risk of serious covid with these inadequately tested substances is a good idea.

To say that this is reckless and irresponsible would be an understatement.

Why would they do such a thing?

Money is the main reason. The effort to inject your children likely is primarily driven by a desire to further increase the already immense profits of the pharmaceutical giants that produce these vaccines.

The dictum "follow the money" applies well here. A recent US News headline should give you a good idea of what is involved here: "Pfizer Expects 2021, 2022 Covid-19 Vaccine Sales to Total at Least \$65 Billion." Pfizer's covid vaccine stands to become the most profitable pharmaceutical product in history.

You can easily see through their game when you look at who sits at the advisory panel that issued the recommendation.

According to a report by Zero Hedge: "[T]he meeting roster shows that numerous members of the committee and temporary voting members have worked for Pfizer or have major connections to Pfizer. Members include a former vice president of Pfizer Vaccines, a recent Pfizer consultant, a recent Pfizer research grant recipient, a man who mentored a current top Pfizer vaccine executive, a man who runs a center that gives out Pfizer vaccines, the chair of a Pfizer data group, a guy who was proudly photographed taking a Pfizer vaccine, and numerous people who are already on the record supporting Coronavirus vaccines for children. Meanwhile, recent FDA Commissioner Scott Gottlieb is on Pfizer's board of directors."

As if this were not bad enough, the acting chair of the board that made the recommendation was one Arnold S. Monto who was a paid Pfizer consultant up until 2018.

Dr. Robert Malone, the inventor of mRNA vaccines and a true and honest scientist, called this "a staggering conflict of interest."

It also shows us how brazen these people are since they did this in open view. This is part of a larger pattern whereby nearly all regulatory agencies of the US government have fallen into the hands of those they are supposed to oversee. The name for this process is *regulatory capture*. As a result, we can no longer have trust in government bodies tasked with protecting the safety and well-being of the population.

To endanger the health of children in the absence of a medical justification and for the sake of profit is a travesty of unspeakable proportions.

 \star \star \star \star

Looking back to August, an article by Jennifer Medina titled "Here are the Republican Senators Who Voted for the Infrastructure Bill [on August 10]" was posted at nytimes.com on Aug. 10, 2021. Following are excerpts of the article.

Here are the Republicans who voted with Mr. McConnell [of Kentucky] to approve the bill:

- Roy Blunt of Missouri
- Richard Burr of North Carolina
- Shelley Moore Capito of West Virginia
- Bill Cassidy of Louisiana
- Susan Collins of Maine
- Kevin Cramer of North Dakota
- Michael D. Crapo of Idaho
- Deb Fischer of Nebraska
- Lindsey Graham of South Carolina
- Charles E. Grassley of Iowa
- John Hoeven of North Dakota
- Lisa Murkowski of Alaska
- Rob Portman of Ohio
- James Risch of Idaho
- Mitt Romney of Utah
- Dan Sullivan of Alaska
- Thom Tillis of North Carolina
- Roger Wicker of Mississippi

$\star \star \star \star \star$

An article by Sean Moran titled "Republicans Bail Out Biden and Pelosi to Pass \$1.2 Trillion So-Called Infrastructure Bill" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 5, 2021. Following are excerpts of the article. The bill passed 228-206, featuring overwhelming Democrat support and some Republican support. Thirteen House Republicans voted to bail out Pelosi and Biden's agenda, giving them the majority in the House necessary to pass the bill. Following are the Republicans that voted for the bill.

- Alaska—Don Young
- Illinois—Adam Kinzinger
- Michigan—Fred Upton
- Nebraska—Don Bacon
- New Jersey—Jeff Van Drew
- New Jersey—Chris Smith
- New York—Andrew Garbarino
- New York—John Katko
- New York—Nicole Malliotakis
- New York—Tom Reed
- Ohio—Anthony Gonzalez
- Pennsylvania—Brian Fitzpatrick
- West Virginia—David McKinley

* * * * *

An article by Ann Coulter titled "I Read Biden's Build Back Better Plan and . . . Oh, My God" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 10, 2021. Following is the article.

The White House's official press release announcing the Build Back Better Act (BBB) pitches it as a "PLAN TO REBUILD THE MIDDLE CLASS." It rhapsodizes about "working families" squeezed by the economy, and reminds voters that "Biden promised to rebuild the backbone of the country—the middle class."

A cartoon illustrates the sort of person who would benefit from Biden's Build Back Better programs: "Linda," a white woman, who works at a manufacturing plant but struggles to raise her son, "Leo."

One thing the White House's official press release did not mention is that almost all of the \$2 trillion doled out under BBB is expressly designated for Black, Latino, Native American, Asian American, Pacific Islander and non-English speaking individuals. White Americans will get nothing and like it.

Over and over again, the bill is written expressly NOT to help the hardworking Linda, apparently because she is white. Here are just a few examples:

- \$1 billion to Native American, Alaska Native and Native Hawaiian communities for housing "needs."
- \$500 million for minority-serving schools of medicine.
- \$112 million for teacher preparation programs at Historically Black Colleges and Universities (HBCUs) and Minority Serving Institutions (MSIs).

- \$75 million for culturally appropriate care management and services for older individuals who are racial and ethnic minorities or are underserved due to sexual orientation or gender identity.
- \$75 million to study maternal health for pregnant and postpartum minority individuals.
- \$50 million study maternal mortality among minorities.
- \$50 million to improve behavioral health outcomes for communities of color with substance abuse.
- \$75 million to increase research capacity at minority-serving institutions.

And on and on and on.

The very first item in Title II of the bill, titled "ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY EDU-CATION," is a program to distribute more than \$100 million in grants to address "low diversity within the teacher and school leader workforce." To be eligible for a grant, the recipient must have a plan "to increase the diversity of qualified individuals entering into the teacher, principal, or other school leader workforce."

Similarly, the first provision of BBB's "ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT" section is: "Minority Business Development Agency."

But wait—here's a plot twist! This part also includes something for rural America! (So Democrats have heard of Appalachia.) Twenty-one percent of the country is rural. Twenty-four percent is non-white. Guess how the money is divvied up?

One billion dollars for minorities and \$200 million for "rural business centers."

Even provisions that don't explicitly exclude whites, turn out, on closer examination, to exclude whites. I've never seen so many synonyms for "nonwhite," such as "persistent poverty communities," "historically economically distressed," "historical injustice" and "underserved communities."

Hang on, Ann-what makes you think "underserved" means "non-white"?

I refer you to page 111 of the bill: "This section also defines an 'underserved community' as a group of people who have been systematically denied the full opportunity to participate in aspects of economic, social, and civic life. Underserved communities include Black, Latino, Indigenous and Native American persons, Asian American and Pacific Islanders, other persons of color, [etc.]."

How about changes to our environmental laws? White people love the environment! Sorry, out of luck, again, white boy.

BBB allocates almost \$7 billion for "national service programs to carry out projects related to climate resilience and mitigation." Unfortunately, however, all those billions have to go to "entities that serve and have representation from lowincome communities ...; utilize culturally competent and multilingual strategies; ... implemented by diverse participants from communities being served."

One billion dollars of the "Climate Resilience and Mitigation" loot is specifically directed to "individuals who were formally incarcerated." [Sic.] Sure, climate change is important—but not as important as giving money to convicted felons!

What the [heck] happened to Linda?

Linda is wearing a hardhat, so her job has probably been outsourced. Maybe she'll be helped by BBB's humongous expansion of the Trade Adjustment Assistance program (TAA). That's the law passed in the 1960s to compensate American workers whose jobs have been shipped abroad by globalist swine who couldn't care less about their fellow Americans and don't mind that every single thing we need, including masks and medicine, is made in China.

Surely, some white people will qualify for that—steelworkers, autoworkers, glass, plastic and paper manufacturing employees.

In fact, the BBB hijacks the whole idea of compensating globalism's losers and turns the TAA into just another massive welfare scheme. Both the eligibility requirements and payment amounts are expanded beyond all reason, entitling "workers" to years and years of payouts, with no minimum employment period required, and no stipulation that trade has anything to do with the loss of their jobs.

Thus, for example, a program that is—again—meant to remunerate workers whose jobs were shipped abroad will now offer assistance to public sector employees. How does a government employee lose a job at all—much less to trade? (I only wish we had Chinese people running our grade schools.)

Naturally, states will be required to work with "training providers" that have a proven track record serving "Black, Latino, Indigenous and Native American persons, Asian American and Pacific Islanders, other persons of color, members of other minority communities" and so on.

Republicans seem to think that if they just talk about how much Biden's BBB plan costs, their job is done. They ought to read the bill. It might prompt them to finally say something about the Democrats' clear animus against white Americans.

 $\star \star \star \star \star$

An article by Editors titled "The Dossier Deceit" was posted at national review. com on Nov. 6, 2021. Following is the article.

We learn from special counsel John Durham's indictment of Igor Danchenko that "the FBI ultimately devoted substantial resources attempting to investigate and corroborate the allegations" in the now-infamous Steele dossier. "Ultimately" is right—but not before it relied on the shoddy document to surveil an American citizen in an investigation that produced the Mueller probe and a two-year-long obsession with Trump and Russian built on a preposterous foundation.

The web of deceit is a tangled one, but while the indictment details a shocking story of transnational dirty tricks weaponized at the highest level of American politics, the most significant moral failure was on the part of the FBI itself.

Durham, who is investigating the origins of the FBI's Trump-Russia investigation, indicted Danchenko on five counts of lying to the Bureau's investigators regarding the compilation of the information in the dossier. The document was a collection of political opposition research posing as intelligence reports, generated at the behest of the Hillary Clinton campaign, which portrayed Donald Trump and his 2016 campaign as clandestine agents of the Kremlin.

It is worth relating the background in detail.

These reports were crafted by a former British spy, Christopher Steele, in partnership with Glenn Simpson, co-founder of the political research firm Fusion GPS. Perkins Coie, the sharp-elbowed Democratic law firm that represented the Clinton campaign, retained Simpson for the project. Simpson, in turn, recruited Steele, who brought in Danchenko, his business associate.

Danchenko's background, which is worthy of a second-rate spy novel, came to light in late 2020, when a Justice Department inspector-general investigation was unsealed. A Russian citizen transplanted to Washington as a geopolitics scholar, he landed at the Brookings Institution, a prominent Clinton-friendly think-tank. In 2009, the FBI opened a counterintelligence investigation of Danchenko. He had allegedly suggested to two Brookings staffers, who appeared to be headed for jobs in the Obama administration, that he could make it worth their while if they passed along classified information. The staffers (one of whom believed Danchenko must be a Russian agent—imagine that!) instead passed along word of Danchenko's entreaty to the FBI. The Bureau learned that Danchenko appeared to be tied to two Russian agents who were also under investigation.

Agents prepared to seek national-security surveillance of Danchenko under the Foreign Intelligence Surveillance Act (FISA). But, in what would become an alarming theme, the FBI did not follow through and closed the investigation in March 2011, apparently believing that Danchenko had gone back to Russia.

In fact, he had begun working with Steele. Danchenko was introduced to Steele in 2010 by Fiona Hill, another Brookings Russia scholar. Hill, you may recall, was a Trump White House National Security Council member who provided key testimony in the House's impeachment of then-President Trump in the Ukraine kerfuffle. (Hill appears not to have been knowingly complicit in the unrelated Trump-Russia hype.)

When Steele was recruited for the Clinton campaign's anti-Trump project in spring 2016, he relied on Danchenko to supply most of the information. Contrary to Steele's later claims, Danchenko did not have a network of useful contacts. But here again, Hill appears inadvertently to have advanced the plot. In 2016, she introduced Danchenko to Charles Dolan, a Russia-focused businessman and Democratic Party activist.

Dolan is identified in the indictment as "PR Executive-1" because he helped run a public-relations firm. He is a longtime Clinton insider, having worked on Bill Clinton's successful 1992 and 1996 presidential campaigns, as well as Hillary's failed 2008 and 2016 bids. In the interim, he was appointed by President Clinton to a State Department advisory committee. From 2006 until 2014, the Kremlin retained Dolan to be its global public-relations agent. For much of that time, conveniently, Secretary of State Hillary Clinton was the Obama administration point-person on the "Russia Reset," in which the State Department promoted Russian economic development. As the indictment details, Dolan hired Danchenko to consult on a conference he planned for October 2016 in Moscow. In the preceding months, Dolan had constant communication with Danchenko and made a preparatory trip to Moscow, meeting with Danchenko. Dolan would pass information to Danchenko, which Danchenko would embellish, sometimes beyond recognition, in passing it on to Steele, who dutifully included it in the dossier without disclosing its origins.

In the most notorious example, Dolan had meetings in a Moscow hotel and was given a tour of the presidential suite, in which he was told Donald Trump had once stayed. Danchenko was not present for these meetings, and the indictment says there was no discussion of any sexual hijinks. Dolan then communicated some of the details to Danchenko who, within days, flew to London to meet with Steele. By the time Steele finished writing up what Danchenko told him, the episode had been spun into the now infamous "pee tape" claim—i.e., that Trump had cavorted with prostitutes in the presidential suite, which they defiled because Trump hated the Obamas (who had supposedly stayed there earlier), and Putin thus had a recording of the whole sordid affair. In reality, Danchenko is Steele's source, has no first-hand knowledge, and appears to have made the whole thing up.

According to the indictment, Danchenko lied to the FBI about getting information from Dolan. He also lied about having learned directly from a close Trump associate that Trump's campaign was in a "well-developed conspiracy of cooperation" with the Kremlin. Danchenko claimed that this information came from the president of the Russian-American Chamber of Commerce—identified in the indictment as "Chamber President-1," and in public reporting as Sergei Millian.

A minor real-estate developer, Millian did some business with the Trump organization and started this obscure "chamber" in order to raise his profile. In reality, Danchenko never spoke or met with Millian. He continued to cling to his incredible story in several interviews by the FBI throughout 2017. As a result, four of the five false statement counts relate to this alleged fabrication. The other concerns Danchenko's alleged concealment of Dolan's role.

The spotlight on Danchenko, and on the seminal role of the Hillary Clinton campaign in creating and disseminating the Trump-Russia "collusion" tale, is understandable. It should not, however, divert attention from the FBI's stunningly inept performance. On its face, the dossier is a screed full of blatant nonsense. The Danchenko indictment shows that if a modicum of fair-minded investigation had been done, a borderline competent FBI agent would quickly have spotted its glaring weaknesses. Yet, the Bureau took no meaningful action to corroborate the Steele/Danchenko claims before seeking FISA warrants under oath. Agents did not even interview Danchenko, *the main source*, until four months later.

Too good to check is an impulse that never serves journalists well, and it's even worse when it is the policy of a law-enforcement agency wielding awesome powers. At best, the FBI allowed itself to get duped into playing along with a political hit against, first, a presidential candidate and, then, the duly elected president of the United States. May John Durham continue to expose the details of this sorry scheme, and hold accountable anyone who broke the law in the course of advancing it.

\star \star \star \star \star

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about abortion

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Rep. Kevin McCarthy: 'For 50 Years, Republicans and Democrats Agreed' That Taxpayers Shouldn't Have to Fund Abortions" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Benjamin VanHoose titled "Alyssa Milano Says Childbirth Reminded Her of Being Sexually Assaulted: 'I Wasn't in Control' " was posted at people.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Orchestrated reset—about the economy, not climate

■ Looking back to July 2019, an article by Adam Shaw titled "AOC's Top Aide Admits Green New Deal About the Economy, Not Climate" was posted at foxnews.com on July 12, 2019.

■ Looking back to March 2020, an article by Klaus Schwab titled "Covid-19 Is a Litmus Test for Stakeholder Capitalism" was posted at weforum.org on March 25, 2020.

■ Looking back to October 2020, an article by Simon Kent titled "World Economic Forum Outlines Its 'Great Reset' to End Traditional Capitalism" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 14, 2020.

■ An article by J. Deane Waldman titled "Perception Is Not Reality, No Matter What the Liberal Media Say" was posted at americanthinker.com on Nov. 1, 2021.

■ An article by Liam Brooks titled "As Fear of Covid Wanes, a Hard Leftist Pivot Back to Climate Change" was posted at americanthinker.com on Nov. 6, 2021.

■ An article by Rachel Koning Beals titled "Here's the First U.S. City [Ithaca, New York] to Swap Gas and Oil for All-Electric Buildings, on the Path to Zero Carbon Emissions" was posted at marketwatch.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

Comments about climate warriors

■ A video and an article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Exclusive Video: COP26 Crazies! Climate Activists Call for 'End of Capitalism,' 'Black Liberation' and Abolition of Police" were posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 6, 2021.

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "[Barack] Obama's Advice to Young Climate Worriers: 'I Want You to Stay Angry. I Want You to Stay Frustrated' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 8, 2021.

Comments about rich getting richer

■ An article by Mary K. Jacob titled "As Jeff Bezos Buys Up Maui, Hawaiian Locals Hope for the Best" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

■ An article by Max Zahn and Andy Serwer titled "Bill Gates and Other Ultra-Rich Depend on 'Millions of Poor People', [Says] Billionaire Tom Steyer" was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

Comments about fossil fuel

■ Looking back to October, an article by Craig Rucker titled "Biden's Plan: Slash US Fossil Fuels, Rely on China for Renewables" was posted at townhall. com on Oct. 11, 2021.

■ Looking back to October, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.

■ An article by Natalie Winters titled "As U.S. Gas Prices Skyrocket, a Hunter Biden-Linked Chinese Oil Firm Is Building Its Largest-Ever Gas Storage Facility" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Biden Admin Weighing Shutting Down Oil Pipeline in Michigan as Gas Prices Skyrocket Across U.S." was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Biden's Energy Secretary [Jennifer] Granholm Calls It 'Hilarious' That She Would Have a 'Plan to Increase Oil Production in America' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Penny Starr titled "Oil in High Demand as Biden Tries to Maneuver Around Bad Energy Policies" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Collin Eaton and Katherine Blunt titled "Natural-Gas Exports Lift Prices for U.S. Utilities Ahead of Winter" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Jon Brown titled "Biden Admin Considering Shutting Down Michigan Pipeline, Drawing Criticism and Dire Warnings as Winter Nears" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Morgan Phillips titled "John Kerry Tells the COP26 Climate Summit That the U.S. 'Won't Have Coal' by 2030 and the Power Sector Will Be 'Carbon-Free' by 2035" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 9, 2021.

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Key Biden Nominee [Marxist-Friendly Saule Omarova Nominee to Lead the Office of the Comptroller of the Currency] on Oil Companies: 'We Want Them to Go Bankrupt If We Want to Tackle Climate Change' " was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

Deficit

■ An article by Michael Rainey titled "Pelosi Says Build Back Better 'Fully Paid for and Reduces the Deficit' but Critics Decry Gimmicks" was posted at fiscaltimes.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

The "Infrastructure Bill" \$1.2 trillion spending bill

■ Looking back to August, an article by Lisa Hagen titled "Senate Passes \$1.2 Trillion Bipartisan Infrastructure Bill [69-30]" was posted at usatoday. com on Aug. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Bart Jansen, Savannah Behrmann and Ledyard King titled "Biden Hails House Passage of \$1.2 Trillion Bipartisan Infrastructure Bill [228 to 206]" was posted at usatoday.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "13 Establishment House Republicans Face Backlash for Enabling Joe Biden's Radical Agenda" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 6, 2021.

■ An article by John Binder titled "Democrat Scheme to Offshore American Jobs Rubber-Stamped by 32 Republicans [19 Senators in August and 13 House Members in November]" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 6, 2021.

■ An article by Ronny Reyes titled " 'A Fundamental Change for America': Joe Biden Stands Next to Kamala Harris for the Passage of His \$1.2 Trillion Infrastructure Bill, Doubles Down on Debunked Claim That It 'Won't Cost a Penny' and Says It Will 'Ease Inflation' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 6, 2021.

■ An article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "GOP House Candidate Jarome Bell [Virginia Black Man Who Served in the Navy for 27 Years] Calls \$1.8 Trillion Spending Bill a 'Communist Christmas List' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 6, 2021.

The 10-Year "Build Back Better" \$3.5 trillion spending bill

■ An article by Casey Harper titled "Passage of Infrastructure Bill [Mentioned Above] Leaves Larger Democrat Social Spending Bill [Build Back Better] in Limbo" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Biden's \$1.75 Trillion Build Back Better Plan Would Give the U.S. the Highest Average Top Personal Income Tax in the Developed World, New Research States" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 9, 2021.

Government taxation

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "'In Biden's America, Your Paycheck Is Worth Less and You Owe the Government More'—[Republican Chairwoman] Ronna McDaniel Warns" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "\$283,927,000,000: Federal Tax Collections Set Record in October" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

Inflation

■ An article by Keith Griffith titled "'Skimpflation' Is Here: Longer Waits, Fewer Options and Bare-Bones Customer Support Hide the True Price of Inflation as Businesses Slash Services in Response to Rising Costs and Labor Shortage" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 6, 2021.

■ An article by Jeff Cox titled "Wholesale Prices Rose 8.6% Year Over Year in October, Tied for Highest Ever" was posted at cnbc.com on Nov. 9, 2021.

■ An article by Gwynn Guilford titled "U.S. Inflation Hit 31-Year High in October as Consumer Prices Jump 6.2%" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

Kamala Harris and illegal immigration

■ An article by Joshua Caplan titled "Al Sharpton Complains Biden Is Giving VP Harris 'Marginal' Assignments" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 28, 2021.

Illegal immigration

■ An article by John Binder titled "Joe Biden Backs Off \$450,000 Payouts to Border Crossers: 'Not Going to Happen' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 3, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "A Day After Calling It 'Garbage,' Biden Is Now Comfortable With Writing Checks to Illegals" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

■ An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Now Biden Defends Migrant Compensation Payments He Called 'Garbage' Three Days Ago: Says Families Separated at Border 'Deserve Some Kind of Compensation' But Has 'No Idea' If It Will Be as Much as \$450,000" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 6, 2021.

■ An article by John Binder titled "Angel Families: Biden Plan Is \$450,000 for Illegal Aliens, Zero Dollars for American Victims" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Cartels Are Applauding' Biden's 'Perfectly Comfortable' Migrant Payouts: GOP Tears Into White House Confirming Settlements—As It's Revealed 284,000 Border Crossers Have Been Released Into U.S. in Last Year and New Caravan Heads North" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Anna Giaritelli titled "Biden Sent 70 Secret Night Flights of Migrants From Border to Florida" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 6, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Polls Show Broad-Based Majorities of Voters (Including Hispanics) Oppose Payments to Illegal Aliens" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 8, 2021.

Truth about immigration and voting

■ Looking back to July, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.

■ Looking back to July, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

Comments about election matters

■ A video and an article by Paul Bois titled "Watch: [Major League Baseball Atlanta] Braves Fans Boo Woke MLB Commissioner Who Removed All-Star Game From Atlanta [Due to Inaccurate Assessment of Voting Rights]" were posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 3, 2021.

■ An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's [Nicolle] Wallace: Republicans 'Systematically and Cold-Bloodedly Killing Access' to Voting" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Law Firm Sues Michigan Secretary of State [Jocelyn Benson] for Leaving 25,000 Dead Registrants on Voter Rolls" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

Finances

■ An article by Allan Stein titled "Truck Companies in Unprecedented Scramble to Find Spare Parts" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Samuel Chamberlain titled "11 Senate Democrats Call on Biden to Relieve 'Undue Burden' as Gas Prices Soar" was posted at nypost. com on Nov. 8, 2021.

■ An article by Harriet Alexander titled "General Electric Will Split Into Three Public Companies: Struggling Century-Old Manufacturer Will Break Off Its Aviation, Healthcare and Energy Sectors in 2023 to Pay Down the Company Debt" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 9, 2021.

■ An article by Tommy Taylor titled "Tourists Flock Back to NYC's Time Square and Iconic Brooklyn Bridge: Big Apple Reclaims Its Spot as Number One Travel Destination as It Tries to Claw Back \$80 Billion in Lost Revenue and Overseas Flight Bookings Surge 338%" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 9, 2021.

Problems with ports and supply-chain backlog

■ An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "American Trucking Industry Short Over 72,000 Drivers as Biden's Supply Chain Crisis Continues" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Nov. 7, 2021.

Labor shortage

■ An article by Lauren Weber and Chip Cutter titled "Help Really Wanted: No Degree, Work Experience or Background Checks" was posted at wsj.com Nov. 6, 2021.

Comments about defunding the police

■ An article by Shannon Thaler titled "Hyper-Woke Portland Becomes Latest City to Refund Its Police Department After Seeing Record-Breaking Murder Spike: Mayor Ted Wheeler Wants an Extra \$5 Million to Hire More Cops" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 4, 2021.

Comments about January 6 Capitol riot

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "U.S. Marshalls Were Stopped From Investigating the Alleged Deplorable Jail Conditions of January 6 Defendants" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Megan Williams titled "[Mark] Levin: Leftist Domestic Terrorists Were Pardoned; Trump Supporters Standing on Grounds of Capitol [on January 6] Are Charged" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

Comments about investigation by John Durham

■ An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "Trump White House Aide Says Durham Indictment Puts 'Deep State' Plot on Hillary Clinton's Doorstep" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

■ An article by Dan Mangan and Kevin Breuninger titled "Durham Probe: Analyst [Igor Danchenko] Charged With Lying to FBI About Christopher Steele's Trump-Russia Dossier" was posted at cnbc.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

■ An article by Kristina Wong titled "Kash Patel: John Durham Is Building a Bigger Conspiracy Case" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Rob Crilly titled "Biden's National Security Adviser Jake Sullivan Is the 'Adviser' Who 'Received Information' From Former Clinton Lawyer Indicted in Durham Probe for 'Lying to the FBI'—Report Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 9, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Morgan Ortagus [Former State Department Spokeswoman] Grills Schiff Over Steele Dossier: You 'Spread Disinformation Yourself for Years' " was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 9, 2021.

Comments about government snooping

■ An article by Ed Pilkington titled "U.S. Citizens vs. FBI: Will the Government Face Charges for Illegal Surveillance?" was posted at theguardian.com on Nov. 7, 2021.

Comments about alleged rape in Loudoun County school

■ An article by Hans Bader titled "A Skirt-Wearing Boy Raped a Girl; Now a School Asks Boys to Wear Skirts to 'Promote Equality' " was posted at cnsnews. com on Nov. 8, 2021.

■ An article by Claire McCarthy titled "The Parents Have Spoken! Furious Moms and Dads Confront Loudoun County School Board and Reveal They've Filed Petitions to Have Chair and Three Board Members Removed After Boyin-a-Skirt Rape 'Cover-Up' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 10, 2021.

Comments about educating our youth

■ An article by Sean Philip Cotter titled "Police in Schools? [Mayor-Elect] Michelle Wu's Still a 'No' After Attack on Boston Principal" was posted at bostonherald.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Comments about racism and white supremacy

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Joy Reid: [Virginia Lieutenant Governor-Elect] Winsome Sears Will Be 'Get Out of Racism Free Card' for GOP While They Try to Ban Parts of History" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

■ An article by Guy Benson titled "Listen: Heated Debate With Juan Williams Over His Claim That 'Parental Rights' Is Racist Code" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Boy Scouts Announce New Critical Race Theory Requirement" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "[Podcast Host Joe] Rogan Slams Democrats for Blaming 'White Supremacy' for Winsome Sears Win: 'Out of Their [Expletive] Mind' " was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 9, 2021.

Comments about Winsome Sears

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Virginia Lieutenant Governor-Elect [Winsome] Sears: I'm 'Destroying' Race Narratives, You Can't Say I'm'A Victim'—'Wish Joy Reid Would Invite Me on Her Show' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 3, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Tiffany Cross and Joy Reid Double Down on Obsessive Hatred for Winsome Sears" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 6, 2021.

Comments about critical race theory

■ An article by Keith Griffith titled "Bill Maher Slams Academic for 'Disingenuous' Claim That Parents Are Angry About Black History Being Taught in Schools and Says They're Outraged That CRT Is Forcing Kids to Be Seen as 'Either as Oppressed or Oppressor' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 6, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Author John] McWhorter: 'Subverting an Education' to Radical Views on Race Is 'Racist' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 6, 2021.

■ An article by Marc A. Thiessen titled "Opinion: Democrats Are Lying About Critical Race Theory" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 9, 2021.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

■ Looking back to June 2020, an article by Mark Moore titled "BLM Leader [Hawk Newsome]: If Change Doesn't Happen, Then 'We Will Burn Down This System' " was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.

■ An article by Chris Sommerfeldt titled "Black Lives Matter Activists Threaten 'Riots' If Mayor-Elect Eric Adams Reinstates NYPD Anti-Crime Units" was posted at dailynews.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Jacob Jarvis titled "Black Lives Matter Co-Founder [Ayo Tometi] Says Democrats Have 'Dragged Their Feet' on Racial Justice" was posted at newsweek.com on Nov. 12, 2021.

Comments about police "misconduct"

■ An article by Atahabih Germain titled "Chicago Man Called 911 for Help During Domestic Dispute; A Police Officer With a History of Assault Shot the Man Within Seconds of Arriving" was posted at atlantablackstar.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

Comments about Kyle Rittenhouse trial

■ A video and an article by James Anthony titled "Watch: George Floyd's Nephew Threatens Jurors in Rittenhouse Case" were posted at thepostmillennial. com on Nov. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Michelle Mark titled "Many of the prosecution's witnesses in the Kyle Rittenhouse Trial Suggested the Teenager Opened Fire in Self-Defense" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 9, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "Watch: Prosecutor Collapses Head in His Hand After 'Star Witness' Makes Shocking Admission [Admitting That Rittenhouse Only Shot at Him After He Advanced on the Teen and Pointed His Gun at the Teen]" were posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Tim Pearce titled "[Kyle] Rittenhouse Trial Witness Says Prosecutors Asked Him to 'Change' His Statement to Police" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Paul Bois titled "LeBron James Mocks Kyle Rittenhouse for Crying During Trial Testimony" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

Gruden emails are only tip of the iceberg

■ An article by Andrew Beaton and Louise Radnofsky titled "The Congressional Investigation Into the NFL Has Only Just Begun" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 6, 2021.

Vaccines—follow the money

■ Looking back to January 2021, an article by Adam Andrzejewski titled "Dr. Anthony Fauci: The Highest Paid Employee in the Entire U.S. Federal Government" was posted at forbes.com on Jan. 25, 2021.

■ Looking back to October, an article by Adam Andrzejewski titled "Dr. Anthony Fauci Received Big Pay Increase to Prevent Pandemics" was posted at forbes.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Michael Erman and Manas Mishra titled "Pfizer Expects 2021, 2022 Covid-19 Vaccine Sales to Total at Least \$65 Billion" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 2, 2021.

Vaccines—fake vaccination cards

■ An article by David Goldstein titled "Burgeoning Business of Black Market Vaccine Cards" was posted at cbslosangeles.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Do you remember what Biden said about mandatory vaccines?

■ Looking back to September, an article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Biden in December 2020: 'I Don't Think' Covid Vaccinations 'Should Be Mandatory' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 9, 2021. ■ Looking back to September, a video and an article by Tom Porter titled "Video Shows President-Elect Biden Saying 10 Months Ago He Wouldn't Make Vaccines Mandatory" were posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 10, 2021.

■ Looking back to September, an article by Spencer Brown titled "11 Times the Biden Administration Lied About Vaccine Mandates" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 15, 2021.

Do you remember what Psaki said about vaccine mandates?

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "White House in July: [Jen Psaki Asserted That] Vaccine Mandates Are 'Not the Role of the Federal Government' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 2, 2021.

Do you remember what Pelosi said about vaccine mandates?

■ An article by Staff titled "Nancy Pelosi: 'We Cannot Require Someone to Be Vaccinated, That's Just Not What We Can Do' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Do you remember what Fauci said about vaccine mandates?

■ Looking back to August 2020, an article by Amanda Watts titled "Fauci Does Not Foresee a Covid-19 Vaccine Mandate in the United States" was posted at cnn.com on Aug. 18, 2020.

■ Looking back to August 2021, an article by Hannah Bleau titled "Anthony Fauci 'in Favor' of Vaccine Mandates Despite Admitting People Cannot Be Forced" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 14, 2021.

Do you remember what CDC said about vaccine mandates?

■ Looking back to September, an article by Spencer Brown titled "Flashback: CDC Director [Robyn Walensky] Said [on July 30, 2021] 'There Will Be No Federal Mandate' " was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 10, 2021.

Vaccines—school mandates

■ Looking back to October, an article by Robert Kraychik titled "Sen. Roger Marshall [Kansas Republican]: We Force Five-Year-Olds to Get Vaccines, Wear Masks—While Opening Border to Untested, Unvaccinated Migrants" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 21, 2021.

■ An article by Paul Bois titled "New York: Vaccinated Children Can Win a Full Scholarship to Any State University" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

Is there a vaccine mandate?

■ Looking back to October, an article by Joy Pullmann titled "Joe Biden's Vaccine Mandate Doesn't Exist [Legally]; It's Just a Press Release [Al-though Major Corporations and Businesses Are Enforcing It]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 7, 2021.

■ Looking back to October, an article by Megan Williams titled "Biden's Federal Employee Vaccine Mandate Only Applies to Executive Branch, Not to Congress or Judiciary" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Steven Nelson titled "White House [Deputy Press Secretary Karine Jean-Pierre] Says Calling Vaccine Mandate a 'Mandate' Is 'Misinformation' " was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "U.S. Labor Secretary [Marty Walsh] on OSHA Vaccine Mandate for Private Businesses: 'This Is Not a Mandate' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Haley Strack titled "U.S. Federal Appeals Court Freezes Biden's Medically Coercive Vaccine Mandate" was posted at thefederalist.com Nov. 6, 2021.

■ An article by Ron Paul titled "Great News: Biden's Vaccine Mandate Is Falling Apart!" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 9, 2021.

Implementing the vaccine "mandate"

■ An article by Spencer Kimball titled "White House Tells Businesses to Proceed With Vaccine Mandate Despite Court-Ordered Pause" was posted at cnbc.com on Nov. 8, 2021.

■ Looking back to October, an article by Kevin Dunleavy titled "Flu Shots and Moderna's Covid-19 Booster Can Be Given During the Same Doctor's Visit; Sanofi Study Finds" was posted at fiercepharma.com on Oct. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Steve Apfel titled "Hatred for the Unvaxxed Comes From a Place of Emotion, Not Reason" was posted at americanthinker.com on Nov. 3, 2021.

■ An article by Tom Porter titled "Employers Who Break Biden's Incoming Vaccine Rules Could Be Fined \$13,600 Per Employee and Another \$136,000 for 'Willful Violation' " was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "One City [San Francisco] Has Announced Kids as Young as 5 Will Soon Need to Show Their Vaccine Papers" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Alejandro Avila titled "NBA, NBPA Now Requiring Vaxxed Players to Get Booster Shot" was posted at outkick.com on Nov. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Harriet Alexander titled "NFL Fines Unvaccinated Packers QB Aaron Rodgers \$14,650 for Violating League's Covid-19 Protocols: Green Bay Is Slapped With \$300,000 Fine for Not Enforcing Rules" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Pfizer Asks FDA to Authorize Booster Shots for All Adults" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Vandana Singh titled "Moderna Says Covid-19 Vax Associated With Fewer Cases Than Pfizer's, but Higher Inflammatory Heart Conditions" was posted at benzinga.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

Resisting the vaccine mandate

■ An article by Brendan Morrow titled "Former FDA Commissioner Scott Gottlieb: 'By January 4, This Pandemic May Well Be Over' " was posted at theweek. com on Nov. 5, 2021.

An article by Liam Brooks titled "As Fear of Covid Wanes, a Hard Leftist Pivot Back to Climate Change" was posted at americanthinker.com on Nov. 6, 2021.

■ An article by Chris Melore titled "Covid Vaccines: Half of Unvaccinated Americans Say Nothing Will Change Their Minds" was posted at studyfinds. org on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Katy Grimes titled "Town Council Votes to Make Oroville, California Constitutional Republic City [to Avoid Newsome's Edicts]" was posted at californiaglobe.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

■ An article by Amy Nelson titled "Dana White Says He Won't Mandate Vaccines for Fighters: 'This Is a Free Country, Do What You Want' " was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Paul Bois titled "Democrat Kansas Gov. Laura Kelly Opposes Biden's Vaccine Mandate" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Jenny Strasburg titled "Vaccine-Mandate Debate Makes It to Federal Agency Where Fauci Works" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Peter Loftus titled "Covid-19 Vaccines and Myocarditis Link Probed by Researchers" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "[Wisconsin Health Care Organization] Prevea Health Drops Unvaccinated Green Bay Star Aaron Rodgers After Nine-Year Partnership as Unvaccinated: Quarterback Defends His Decision Not to Get the Jab Despite Catching Covid" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Adam Barnes titled "State Farm [Insurance Company], Aaron Rodgers Maintaining Ties Amid Vaccination Controversy" was posted at thehill.com on Nov. 8, 2021.

■ An article by Adrianne Pasquarelli titled "Critics Call State Farm [Insurance Company] a 'Bad Neighbor' for Sticking by Aaron Rodgers" was posted at adage.com on Nov. 8, 2021.

■ An article by Paul Bois titled "One of Fauci's Top Doctors [Dr. Matthew Memoli] Opposes Vaccine Mandates, Will Debate Ethics at the NIH [National Institutes of Health]" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 8, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Biden Administration Sued by 11 Supply Chain Trade Groups Opposing Employer-Based Vaccine Mandate" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

Comments about mask mandates

■ An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "At Least 37 Unruly Airline Passengers Could Be Charged by FBI for Assaults: FAA Has Reported More Than 5,000 Feuds Over Mask Mandates" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 4, 2021.

Comments about school mask mandates and children

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "After Election Trouncing in Virginia, Teachers Union President Suddenly Wants a Pandemic Off Ramp [for Masks for Children]" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

Do you remember what Kamala Harris said about masks?

■ Looking back to December 2020, an article by Zack Budryk titled "Kamala Harris Says There Will Be No 'Punishment' for Not Wearing Masks Under Biden" was posted at thehill.com on Dec. 16, 2020.

Comments about weapons

■ An article by Adam Kredo titled "Biden Admin Amassing Millions of Records on U.S. Gun Owners Amid New Crackdown on Firearms" was posted at freebeacon.com on Nov. 6, 2021.

■ An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Biden Admin Has Amassed Records on 54 Million Gun Owners in 2021 During a New Crackdown on Firearms Owners, Report Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 9, 2021.

■ An article by Morgan Marietta titled "Supreme Court Appears to Suggest Right to Guns at Home Extends to Carrying Them in Public Too" was posted at theconversation.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

■ An article by Matt McNulty titled "Retired Fire Department Captain, 77, Shoots and Kills Would-Be Armed Robber With Conceal Carry After He Confronted Him in His Chicago Garage" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2021.

News about the media

■ Looking back to October, an article by Jennifer Smith titled "Meghan McCain Joins DailyMail.com as a Columnist: TV Host Says She Wants to Share Her Opinions 'Without Fear or Favor' After Sparring With Co-Hosts on The View Over Her Conservative Views" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 9, 2021.

■ An article by Tim Graham titled "The Democrats Lose, Claim They Have No Media Support" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Brian Darling titled "Republicans Owe a Debt of Gratitude to Progressive Democrats and the Woke Media" was posted at townhall.com Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Charles Creitz titled "Meghan McCain Blasts Media Mockery of Winsome Sears: 'Better to Have a Blackface Governor [Ralph Northam Remained in Office After Blackface Scandal] Than Black Lieutenant' [Winsome Sears]" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 9, 2021.

■ An article by Nicholas Fondacaro titled "On CNN, Newsweek [Deputy Opinion] Editor [Batya Ungar-Sargon] Blasts Lib Media 'Elites' for Weaponizing 'Wokeness' " was posted at newsbusters.org on Nov. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Matthew Miller titled "San Francisco Chronicle Blasted for Asking If Residents Should Tolerate Burglaries" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on Nov. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Killer Cope: SNL's [Saturday Night Live] Cecily Strong Attacks Texas Heartbeat Law in Depressing 'Clown Abortion' Skit" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Tim Pearce titled "North Korean Defector Yeonmi Park Announces Upcoming Book on [an Episode of the Daily Wire's] 'Candace' [Show Hosted by Candace Owens]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 9, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Of All the Reasons for Kamala Harris' Low Approval Rating, Jimmy Kimmel Goes With 'Sexism and Racism' " was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by WaPo Fact Checker Forced to Backtrack After Defending Buttigieg's Racist Bridges Claim" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Even CNN Polling Has Bad News for Joe Biden" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

■ An article by Guy Benson titled "Media Columnist: Will Media Figures Retract or Apologize for Their Steele Dossier Reporting?" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

■ An article by Matthew Brown titled "Progressives Saw Kamala Harris as a Unique Champion; Lately, They're Disappointed" was posted at usatoday.com on Nov. 8, 2021.

■ An article by Jake Lahut titled "Kamala Harris's Approval Rating Falls to 28%, a Historic Low for Any Modern Vice President" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 8, 2021.

"Let's Go, Brandon"

■ Looking back to October, an article by Jorge Fitz-Gibbon titled "NASCAR Crowd Chants 'F**k Joe Biden' at Talladega; NBC Reporter [Kelli Stavast] Hears Something Else [Claiming 'Let's Go Brandon']" was posted at nypost. com on Oct. 3, 2021.

■ An article by Jenna Fryer titled "NASCAR Denounces 'Let's Go, Brandon' Conservative Rally Cry" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "After Going Woke, NASCAR Condemns 'Let's Go Brandon' Chant: Threatens to Sue Use of Slogan With Its Trademarks: Reports" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 7, 2021.

Biden's mental capacity

■ An article by Paul Bedard titled "Obama Accused Ronny Jackson [Retired Navy Doctor; White House Doctor for Presidents Bush, Obama and Trump; and Texas Representative] of 'Betrayal' for Talking Biden Decline" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 9, 2021.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

■ An article by Matthew Foldi and Andrew Stiles titled "Humiliated in Virginia, the Lincoln Project Faces Bleak Future in 2022" was posted at freebeacon. com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Kurt Schlichter titled "After Being Humiliated in Virginia, Democrats Tell Voters to Kiss-Off" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article titled "Vice President Harris Visits NASA to See Vital Climate Science Work" was posted at nasa.gov on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Megan Williams titled "Former West Point Cadet: I Was Expected to 'Lay Down My Life' Not for U.S., but 'For a Political Agenda' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article titled "U.S. Navy Launches Ship Named for Gay Rights Leader [Harvey Milk]" was posted at bbc.com on Nov. 7, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Flashback-Biden: If 'You Leave Those Billions of Dollars of Weapons Behind' in Iraq, They'll 'Be Used Against Your Grandchild' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 8, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Biden's Afghan War Crime Gets the Whitewash Treatment" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 8, 2021.

■ An article by Glenn Greenwald titled "Democrats Are Profoundly Committed to Criminal Justice Reform—for Everyone But Their Enemies" was posted at greenwald.com on Nov. 11, 2021.

Comments about conservatives

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "[Florida Republican Marco] Rubio: 'It Isn't Even Left or Right Anymore; It's Crazy Versus Normal' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

An article by Tim Pearce titled "College Progressives Attack Ben Shapiro, Plan Protests Ahead of Florida State University Speech [Scheduled for Nov. 15]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 9, 2021.

Trump supporters and detractors

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Liz Cheney Sparks Further Speculation She's Running in 2024 as She Rails Against Trump in New Hampshire Speech" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

General interest

■ An article by Steven Greenhut titled "Politics Is Rotting Brains and Making Everyone Mad" was posted at reason.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Niraj Warikoo titled "Hamtramack [Michigan] City Council Will Be All Muslim, Likely First in U.S., in January" was posted at freep.com (Detroit Free Press) on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article titled "Man [in Upstate New York] Burst Into Flames After Taser Used on Him, Police Say" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Michelle Roberts titled "Anxiety Link to Irritable Bowel Syndrome Seen in DNA—Research" was posted at bbc.com on Nov. 6, 2021.

■ An article by Aaron Reich titled "Asteroid the Size of Eiffel Tower Heading for Earth in December" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 9, 2021.

■ An article by Tim Pearce titled "Rapper Travis Scott Facing Multiple Lawsuits Over Astroworld Festival Carnage" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 9, 2021.

■ An article by Madeline Leesman titled "PETA Calls for Fauci's Resignation Following Horrific Reports of Experiments on Puppies" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 10, 2021.

* * * * *

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."